Shah & Savla L1

INDIA Chartered Accountants

Date : 28" June 2024
To

Managing Director
SPS Finquest Limited
Mumbeai

Dear Sir
Subject: Resignation as Auditors of the Company

We Shah & Savla LLP, Chartered Accountants, (FRN — 109364 W/W100143) are one of
the joint statutory auditors of your company for the financial year ending 31 March 2024.
We have completed the audit for the said year ended 31% March 2024 vide our report
dated 28" May 2024. ~

We would like to inform your office, that considering the delisting process initiated by
your company, nature & scale of your business, we are of opinion that joint auditors are
not warranted. Hence we hereby submit our resignation from the post of joint Statutory
Auditor of your company with immediate effect.

We are thankful to the company & its management for giving us the opportunity to
provide our professional services as the auditors. Kindly accept our resignation.

Kindly acknowledge the same.

Regards

For Shah & Savla LLP
Chartered Accountants

Miral H.
Partner
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